May 11, 2022

Monica Martinez

Water Quality - Permit Coordinator
WA State Department of Ecology
1250 W. Alder Street

Union Gap, WA 98903-0009

RE: Permit ST-9263, Mercer Wine Estates Discharge Monitoring Monthly (March 2022)

Dear Monica,

On March 15th, 2022, Mercer Estates had a high pH violation. We have reviewed our production
records and cannot definitively identify the source or cause of the high pH value. We recognize the

importance of remaining within the established values and will continue to monitor our practices to
ensure we avoid future violations.

Please feel free to reach out to me with any questions or concerns about this high pH violation.

Sincerely,

CrZ

Sean Kendall
General Manager
k@mercerestates.com
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